

Cheyenne Regulators

Membership Meeting Minutes

May 26, 2011

I. **Call to order**

Don Maloff, President, called to order the regular meeting of the **Cheyenne Regulators** at 6:30pm on **May 26, 2011** at the Holiday Inn

II. **Members Present**

Tanya O'Dell, Secretary, collected a sign-in sheet. Sign-In Sheet is on file.

III. **Secretaries Report**

IV. **Reports**

Financial Committee:

Period of 4-1-11 through 4-30-11. Rusty gave amounts of starting balance of \$45026.19, expenses of \$838.53, income of \$1805.00 and balance of \$45992.66. A letter of amounts is on file.

HOW Committee: Props are built for the most part. 20 new shotgun targets will cost \$2000.00 plus tax. Motion to purchase voted 18 for and 0 against. Days to work on rebuilding current shotgun targets will be Thursday June 2nd at 10:00am and Sunday June 5th at 10:00am, Thursday June 16th at 10:00am and Sunday June 19th at 10:00am. 2nd food vendor has been found. Dave Faas feels there should be a representative from the HOW committees present and report or have someone report for them. President will inquire as to why they are not here and post an update to the web site. John Manley read from the bi-laws that board members must be present.

V. **Old Business**

VI. New Business

- a) Monday night high power league will start in June using bay one. They will pay \$25.00 person to shoot the event to the Cheyenne Regulators. This only for 2011. They will handle all other monies. There is \$420.00 in the Cheyenne Regulators account that will be returned to them. Dave Faas feels they should pay per week and they should be paying more. Crow Creek Fur Company is paying \$5.00 per shoot.
- b) Still need people to set up and run shoots. June is taken care of.
- c) Cold range signs are posted.
- d) No one to run long range. Targets will be removed other than the steel that will be used for HOW.
- e) No parking signs have been posted. John Manley feels the bumpers are placed so that you have to go around to get to them to park.
- f) Dog shoot will be held August 13th.
- g) Wild bunch additional shoot will be May 29th.
- h) Cowboys and Cops was Sunday the 22nd of May. Had 70 shooters attend, 20 cowboys and 50 cops. Dave Faas feels that the stages were geared to the cops and that the cowboys did not enjoy it, targets were too far out. Don states that the targets must be out far enough for the cop ammo. Bob Reed suggested eliminating the rifles for next year.
- i) Gun range membership termination. Bob Reed feels per the bylaws that it should be brought to the board to expel a member. Going forward the member in violation will be suspended and the violation will be brought to the board for a final decision. Board will address if the member should be contacted at next meeting.
- j) Range revamp for the cowboy bays has been presented by Bob Reed. Contract has been submitted. Work to be done will be after June 6th. The cost will be \$7700.00. This will cover re-grading. The re-graveling is not included in this cost. It will be an extra \$250.00 per bay (\$1500.00 for all 6), and the club will have to pay for the gravel. Total cost now would be \$9200.00 plus gravel. Motion to accept voted 18 for and 0 against. Cost of gravel will be checked on by Doug O'Dell. Cost for gravel will not exceed \$5000.00 or will require board approval. Gravel will be consistent with what we currently have. Motion to accept 17 for and 0 against.
- k) William H Bonny/Dave Faas Jr. received a \$2000.00 SASS scholarship and sent his thanks to those that helped him receive this.
- l) John Brewer has received 6-10 emails regarding a cheyenneregulators.com purchase. Need to look into costs and visit at the next meeting.
- m) John Manley addressed that all board members are to present a budget to be presented at the January meeting per the bylaws. At the next board meeting the board members will present a budget.

n) Dave Faas discussed that the policy 2 states that the range members will receive a key card if they are a regulator member for only \$35.00 if they pay for and shoot 4 cowboy shoots. Membership is now maxed and we now have a waiting list to join. So now they cowboy shooter will not receive a card and will be put on the waiting list. He feels this is wrong. This would also apply to new board members. John Manley feels that the policy should be re-done to state the cowboy can only shoot in the cowboy bays. The west bays should be set so that multiple shooters can use the same bay. Bob Reed feels that Cheyenne Regulators should have access to the entire range, as a regulator you should have priority. Len Peters wanted to know what the impact of the Archer range opening will be to the Cheyenne Regulators. He also feels Regulators should have full access to the range and not have a wait. Josh Borgerding also feels Regulators members should have priority. Dave Faas made the motion to change policy 2 to change the word may to shall and Regulators will receive a card upon request voted 17 for and 1 against. Motion made to add to policy 2 that life member receive a card with requirements waived upon request voted 18 for and 0 against.

o) Proposal to add six bays to the East end at a cost of \$58000.00 was presented by Don Maloff. This does not include the fencing. Drawings were presented. The size of each bay would be 60 feet wide and 100 feet long. This would allow at least 200 new members on top of the current 800. This would pay for the expense in four years with the 200 extra members. This would be done by Hutchinson construction. Time to complete would be approximately 3 weeks. Cap on project at \$62000.00 including fencing. Dave Faas likes the idea and feels it will repay itself in the four years and allow more members. He does not like the timing due to the unknown of Archer opening. He feels that we should wait the 10 months and apply for grant. John Manley feels that some shooters that only come out 1 or 2 times a year may go to Archer. The club has the money to handle this. Feels club needs a tractor that can handle this. Bob Reed feels that this would help wild bunch and defensive pistol by providing more space. Tom Hackl agrees this is a good idea and would grow the club. Mark Eisele has approved this and would prefer that it be on the East end versus the West end due to the quality of grass. He likes the bails as opposed to dirt. Motion to accept this project and raise membership by 200 at a maximum of \$70000.00 voted 14 for and 1 against.

Meeting Adjourned by Don Maloff at 9:23pm.

